
PLYMOUTH BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
 

MONDAY, NOVEMBER 28, 2011 
 

TOWN HALL MAYFLOWER ROOM 
 
The Selectmen held a meeting on Monday, November 28, 2011 at 6:00 p.m. at Town Hall in 
the Mayflower Room.  
 

Present:   William P. Hallisey, Jr., Chairman 
John T. Mahoney, Jr., Vice Chairman 
Sergio O. Harnais 
Mathew J. Muratore 
Belinda A. Brewster 
 
Mark Stankiewicz, Town Manager 
Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager  

 
Absent:  John T. Mahoney, Jr., Vice Chairman 

 
 
BUDGET WORKSHOP 
 
Assistant Town Manager Melissa Arrighi presented the Town Manager’s Budget, the 
Harbormaster’s Budget, and the Town Clerk’s budget to the Selectmen.   Harbormaster Chad 
Hunter and Town Clerk Laurence Pizer were available to answer questions from the Board.  
Finance Director Lynne Barrett presented her department’s budget and Finance Division 
Heads answered questions. 
 
The Selectmen spoke about the necessity and wisdom of requiring such budget workshops as 
presented this evening, as there are already budget workshops at the Finance Subcommittee 
level and at the Department Head level.   
 
 
ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING 
 
On a motion by Chairman Hallisey, seconded by Selectman Muratore, the Board voted to 
adjourn the budget session at 8:05 p.m.   Voted 4-0-0, approved. 
 
 
 
Recorded by Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager 
 
Formatted by Tiffany Park, Clerk to the Board of Selectmen 
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